
School Newsletter 	 For Term 4 Week 8 Starting 27 November
Dates to Remember

November

27th - Goanna’s Assembly
27th - Helping Hands Lunchtime 
Craft Club
28th - Last Scripture and Ethics for 
2017
29th - PSSA Training
29th - Chess Club
30th - Softball Coaching Clinic 2-6

December

1st - LOOP Book Club orders close
1st - PSSA Continues
6th - PSSA Training
6th  - Chess Club
7th - Softball Coaching Clinic 2-6
7th - Spell a thon money due
8th - School reports go home
9th - P&C Christmas tree sale
Check the school app and website 
for a complete calendar.

Like us on Facebook

www.facebook.com/sppssydney

Library Books!

Hall Backing Curtain

Toys at School

RAW Art Display

Thank you so much to everyone who has brought in library books this week. If you have books 
outstanding you will have received a note with the names of the book. Please find these books and hand 
them to the school office - not your child’s classroom teacher. If we do not receive the books, after the 
library stock take, you will be provided with a letter showing the replacement cost of the books. We ask 
that you pay this so that our library can continue to offer the amazing range of books for all students.

To improve our hall, a new backing curtain will be installed on Monday. A local business was chosen to 
make and install the curtain which will be St Peters blue and consist of three sections. A top section will 
overlap the curtain rail for the lower two sections that themselves gather at two points to allow access to 
the canteen and Helping Hands table.  We hope that this will improve the appearance of our hall. Come 
to the Goanna’s assembly this Monday at 2:30pm to see the curtain.

The staff at St Peters are becoming increasingly concerned at the number of toys that are being brought 
to school. The toys are causing issues between children and mostly around ownership and toys being 
used by others inappropriately. Many larger schools do not allow toys at school and St Peters is looking 
at revising this for next year.  The staff have decided to make this a topic for the SRC. They will be 
discussing this at a meeting this week. However, until our rules are revised, only one toy may be 
brought per child. No electric games or toys resembling weapons may be brought and toys must not 
contain sharp edges.

Tomorrow at the Goannas Assembly we will be displaying the artwork from the RAW Art sessions. 
Please come along to the Assembly. We will also be displaying the perspectives from Sydney Park work 
completed by years 1 to 6 during Nadia Wheatley and Ken Searle’s visits.

Spell-a-thon Fundraiser REMINDER 
Our Spell a thon fundraiser is now in the process of collecting sponsorship money. Even if we did not 
receive a sponsorhip form the results of your child’s spell a thon will have come home or will come 
home. All sponsorship money is due by Thursday 7 December. Please support this fundraiser.



Library has finished for the year. Thank you for returning books - please look for outstanding loans
This Week in Koalas

English Mathematics Other KLAs Reminders
We planted some basil seeds last 
week in class. We will use the 
planting and growing process as a 
stimulus for our writing this week. 
The class will also learn to use 
Book Creator on the iPads. Kinder-
garten will make their own electron-
ic book where they will record the 
planting and growing experience, 
with photos and short text entries.

This week, we will use money in class 
to identify different coins and notes 
and exchange money for notes in a 
play situation.

This week we will begin to practise for 
our Presentation Day item. Presentation 
Day is on Thursday 14th December at 
9am.
We will also begin some Christmas craft 
in class.

Speaker of the Term is on Tues-
day during the middle session.
Got Game is on Thursday as 
usual. There are no more Library 
lessons this year.

This Week in Wombats 
English Mathematics Other KLAs Reminders
Speaker of the Term - Year 1 will 
present their speeches this Tuesday 
(28/11).
For end of year writing, students are 
reviewing and practising the complete 
writing process from planning, writing 
first draft, editing, partner editing, 
publishing and illustrating. They will 
do this through narrative writing using 
their own creative ideas to build a sto-
ry. Their final stories will be published 
and placed in the classroom library for 
shared reading.
The Super Six strategy focus in 
shared reading is ‘Predicting’. Using 
the story ‘The Folk of the Faraway 
Tree’ as the stimulus. Students will 
continue Guided and Independent 
reading groups as per the class 
schedule.
Phonics focus is: ‘air’ as in chair, ‘are’ 
as in care. We will also discuss the 
three words: there, their and they’re

Students will continue their number 
work with number lines. Students will 
learn about the term ‘difference’ and 
how they can use both addition and 
subtraction to find ‘the difference’ be-
tween two numbers.

Students will continue the measure-
ment unit on volume and capacity. 

Science - See Stage learning

PDHPE - Got Game will continue on 
Thursday with gymnastics.
 
PDHPE - Students will continue their 
learning on Safe Living. They will 
learn about what they can do in an 
emergency including calling triple 
zero. 

Creative Arts - students will develop 
and practise their performance for 
Presentation Day in Week 10

SOTT - Students can bring in 
their palm cards from Monday in 
preparation for their speech on 
Tuesday.

Please finalise any overdue 
book requests. Thank you for 
the effort in ensuring your child 
borrowed books and returned 
them efficiently. 

Homework will continue this 
week. Next week will be the last 
week homework will be sent 
home.

This Week in Goannas

English Mathematics Other KLAs Reminders
The Goanna’s phonics focus for 
this week will be contractions. Our 
grammar focus will be synonyms 
and antonyms.

Our writing focus is going to shift 
from narrative writing to exposi-
tions. Students will review how 
to correctly structure expositions, 
the key grammatical features and 
language used within expositions.

This week we will finalise our unit on 
position. Students will be begin review-
ing several topics for the remainder of 
the term. This week our focus will be 
on place value. Students are going to 
work with concrete materials to further 
their understanding of place value.

PDHPE- Our softball clinic will continue 
on Thursday morning for all students.

Got Game- Gymnastics will also contin-
ue on Thursday, but in the afternoon.

Assembly- This Monday the 
Goannas will be hosting our last 
assembly for the year. It would 
be fantastic if everyone could 
come along.

Library- All books should have 
been returned last week. If there 
are any outstanding please 
return ASAP to Mr. Park.

Spell-a-thon - Please begin to 
collect and return your spell-a-
thon donations.

This Week in Dingoes

English Mathematics Other KLAs Reminders
This week in the Dingoes students 
will be publishing and illustrating 
their narrative texts.
Students will be using iPads and 
laptops to create a book layout and 
illustrating by hand.

Students will also be revising their 
procedural text skills during the 
week with some fast easy activities 
including some science experi-
ments

In Mathematics this week students will 
be concluding their Measurement and 
Geometry unit with a focus on angles 
and time.

Students will be converting 12 to 24 
hour time as well as interpreting time-
tables and timelines.

In our angles focus, students will esti-
mate, compare and measure a range 
of angles while recording their findings 
using the correct symbol for degrees.

PDHPE- Softball clinic will continue on 
Thursday morning for all students.

Got Game- Will continue on Thursday.

Drama - students will begin performing 
their “First Day of Kindy” plays this week.

Visual Arts- Students will begin illustrat-
ing their narrative texts

Library - Please return all library 
books to class teachers.

Spell-a-thon - Please begin to 
collect and return your spell-a-
thon donations.

The Week Ahead in Learning for Term 4 Week 8



Helping Hands Vacation Care

This Week in Mandarin
Koalas Wombats Goannas Dingoes
This week we are going to do some 
vocabulary games to help revising the 
learnt vocabulary of clothing items and 
colors. We will also learn to make an 
old-fashioned Chinese peasant hat.

This week we are going to learn to say 
some Australian native animals - koala, 
kangaroo, emu and platypus. We will 
do a cut and label exercise to revise 
the vocabulary of farm animals as well.

This week we are going to learn to say some Australian native animals - 
koala, kangaroo, emu and platypus. We are going to make a koala origami. 
We will keep practising Hanyu Pinyin - the Chinese alphabet.

This Week in Stage Groups
Kindergarten Stage 1 Stage 2 Stage 3
We will explore then cut up toy cat-
alogues, categorising toys into likes 
and dislikes, materials they are made 
from, purpose and relevance for age. 
If you have any toy catalogues at 
home, please send them to school on 
Tuesday.

Stage is going to continue their project 
they begun last week. Students will 
be working with a variety of materials 
during this project.

This week stage 2 will be continuing 
the creation of an information poster 
all about Matter. Upon completion of 
the poster students will begin to plan a 
presentation of their work for the class.

Stage 3 will continue with their 
paper roller coasters project.

As expected, the vacation program for Helping Hands over the summer break is now available. There are a range of wonderful activities to 
choose from. Students from the 2018 kindergarten group will be welcome to join Helping Hands after the new year. The brochure is attached 
to this newsletter but has already been sent home with all students as well as being posted on Facebook. Remember that an enrolment with 
Helping Hands is required to access vacation care. You can access their enrolment page at:

Helping Hands - St Peters Public School







7:30-8:30pm 
Sunday 22 December 2013
187 Princes Hwy St Peters

www.StPetersAtStPeters.org.au
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